
Top stories in this newsletter 

Worshipful Masters Message 

My Brothers, 

     We have made it through half of the year (almo st), and it has been busy.  We started 
off the year with installations and quickly moved i nto getting degrees going, and it 
kept on going.  Unfortunately, we mourned with our Seminole county neighbors for the 
victims of Parkland High School.  Winter Park was p roud to provide the facility to 
allow about 200 people to come together for this ev ent. 
 
   In March, we brought in 107 Masons for the 100 M ason night.  We were able to fill up 
an SUV full of donations for Corky’s Cupboard and r aise $1,000.00 for the First Lady’s 
project. For the first time in several years you lo dge competed in the state degree 
competition. We did not finish as well as we would have liked, but there is always next 
year.  We had a great time Celebrating R:.W:. Mike Griffin’s homecoming. We finished 
off the month of May with a great showing at the Gr and Lodge Communication.   
 
    We will be kicking off the Month of June going over some very interesting 
legislation that came out of Grand Lodge.  To make that discussion a little more 
bearable, I will allow a summer dress code.  Office rs will be able to were slacks/
Dockers and a polo at a minimum.  Please be sure to  wear suitable clothing to lodge. 
This dress code is only for stated meetings and deg rees and official visits we will 
dress accordingly.  
 
     Also in June, we will be having our St. Johns Day celebrating.  Brothers don’t miss 
out on this event.  I did not go the first several years I was a Mason and regret that 
now.  It is our tradition to welcome and initiate t he newly installed Grand Junior 
Warden, and we have a lot of fun doing it.  This is  preceded by an awesome breakfast 
that is provided by our sisters in the Easter Star.   Following that event, in the evening, 
there will be the Grand Master’s Official visit.  I  have heard that there will not be any 
Brussel sprouts served this year.     
 
     There is always something to do at the lodge o r in the district.  Grab a friend and 
get out to our lodge or travel, travel, travel. Whe n you come to lodge, bring some 
items for Corky’s Cupboard. I plan on making a deli very to the Masonic Home in mid-
June. Don’t forget our 4th of July event is right a round the corner as well.  I will see 
you at our next stated meeting. 
 
Fraternally, 
Thomas Swonger 
Worshipful Master 
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Senior Wardens Message 

My Brothers, 

 Well its half way through the year and  what a yea r its been so far! Last months 
Homecoming for R:.W:. Mike Griffin was spectacular!   Once again, R:.W:. Griffin, thank 
you for the fantastic year you had as our DDGM.  I have to say brothers, We have been 
performing some excellent degrees this year. If you  haven't been to a degree in awhile, 
you should come out and support your brothers. Also , if you want to be in a degree, 
please let us know that you desire to be in a chair .  

Grand Lodge this year was great! We had much fellow ship with not only our brothers 
from Winter Park, but the whole district as well. M y brothers, I truly believe that 
fellowship with brothers is what masonry is all abo ut. Myself and a few other brothers 
from our lodge had the pleasure of speaking to Most  Worshipful Stanley Hudson, and 
what a great source of information it was speaking to the brother. Thank you Most 
Worshipful for the great conversation.  

Lastly, ST. JOHN’S DAY!!! This year I hope to see t he room filled up with the brothers 
of Winter Park! Brothers, this is your lodges bigge st event of the year. Please come 
out and show your support of your lodge! June 23rd at 8 am. Free breakfast! As 
always, if you need anything, please don’t hesitate  to ask. 

 

Fraternally, 
Jonathan Cotto                                                                                                                          
Senior Warden 

 

Junior Wardens Message 

My brothers,  

To say the least, it has been a busy time for the l odge... our stated meetings, degrees 
and open books fill out our regular monthly work. I n addition to that we got to throw in 
our Homecoming celebration for R:.W:. Mike Griffin,  a planning meeting for our new 
Grand Master's official visit, planning time for ou r upcoming Saint John's Day and not 
least of all, our annual Grand Lodge Communication.  On some levels it has felt like a 
whirlwind. Yet all of that just makes me glad that I'm a part of a great fraternity and an 
even more amazing lodge.  
 
I am sure others will make the appeal to you, but l et me encourage you to make plans 
now to set aside most of the day on June 23rd. The day starts off with our St. John's 
Day celebration where we welcome in the newly elect ed Jr Grand Warden in the 
morning... followed by the Grand Master's official visit that evening at the VFW in 
Apopka. I hope I get to see you there.  (By the way , I hear there will be pie from Village 
Inn at the GMOV.) 
 
On a Scottish Rite note, I also want to invite you to the upcoming Flag Retirement 
ceremony, right here on Winter Park property, on Ju ne 9th at 12 noon. We will pay our 
respects to the flag and then enjoy a good old fash ioned picnic style lunch after.  The 
event is open to everyone you know and  I hope to g et to see you there are well. 
 
All My Best, 
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Secretary’s Message 

 

Brothers, 

It’s time for my favorite event of the year, St. Jo hn’s Day! I hope to see all of you 
at this one-of-a-kind event. Plans have been in the  works for months and the 

crew is busy getting ready to make sure that we pro perly prepare our newly 

elected Junior Grand Warden as he makes his way to the Grand East. For more 

than four decades, every Grand Master of Florida ha s been subject to the good-
natured fun of being prepped for his turn as Junior  Grand Warden. Ask R:. W:. 

Tommy “Dorothy” Turlington, R:.W:. John “One-Ball” Westerman or M:.W:. 

Richard Lynn who was nearly cooked alive! Literally !  

And while we have a few laughs after FREE BREAKFAST , we always include a 

Guest Speaker to share some thoughts with us and th en we renew our obliga-

tions as Master Masons before we part. Our guest sp eaker this year is Bro. Obie 

Diaz, co-host of the K92.3 morning show, “Obie & As hley In The Morning.” Bro. 
Obie is a proud Freemason, father, hunter, and than kfully, a heart surgery survi-

vor. His presentation should be uplifting to us all .  

JUNE 23RD, 2018: ST. JOHN’S DAY at WINTER PARK LODG E. NO COST. FREE 

BREAKFAST AT 8AM. SEE YOU THERE!!! BRING A BROTHER TOO! 

As always, 2nd and 4th Tuesdays, dinner at 6:30. 
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 Treasurer’s Message  

 

My Brothers All:  No doubt you will hear what I wil l share in my article, mentioned by oth-
ers as well.  Why you ask?  Because it is important  and needs your support!  There are 
two events this month that take place on the Saturd ay the 23rd and you are cordially in-
vited to attend them both, as a member of Winter Pa rk Masonic Lodge. 

On June 23rd, 2018 starting at 0800 with breakfast WPML will host its long standing An-
nual Saint John’s Day Celebration - where we will r eceive the Officers of the Grand 
Lodge, properly prepare the JGW for a seat in the e ast at a St. John’s Day Breakfast com-
munication and rededicate ourselves to this great f raternity.  The early morning event is 
a tyled meeting, and therefore, for Master Masons o nly (coat and tie are suggested, but 
not required). 

On the same day, but in the evening, the proud 16th  Masonic District will host the annual 
Official Visit of our newly elected and installed G rand Master M\W\ John E. Karroum.  
This annual meeting also referred to as the Grand M asters Official Visit (GMOV) will be 
held at the Apopka VFW located at 519 S Central Ave ., Apopka, FL  32703.  It will start 
with registration at 5pm and social period, followe d with dinner served at 6pm, and at 
7pm the Grand Master and elected Grand Lodge Office rs will present their program for 
the evening.  This year there will be no ladies pro gram and you will not be asked to at-
tend Lodge for the Master Mason only tyled meeting,  as has been done in years past.  
This year you can stay with your spouse or signific ant other and enjoy the dinner, pro-
gram and fellowship together, all at no cost to you , as the Lodge will be invoiced on a per 
capita basis and will pay for you and your ladies d inner.  For details ask any of your 
Lodge officers (coat and tie are requested).  

Just a reminder, if you haven’t paid your dues for 2018, which were due by the 27th of 
December 2017, please take a moment and get this do ne so you can ensure you are in 
possession of a current dues cards, particularly if  you travel from time to time. 

Also, there are still some remaining cemetery plots  available in Glen Haven Memorial 
Park in Winter Park.  If you are interested, please  let me know and I will provide you the 
details and assist you in making the purchase and t he transfer of title from WPML to you. 

Remember your participation is solicited not just a t stated and called communications, 
but at the special events listed above.  We, the of ficers of WPML, want to hear your 
thoughts and ideas and enjoy the fraternal fellowsh ip to which we all look forward to.  I 
look forward to seeing you in 2018. 

Sincerely and Fraternally, 

Chester A. King, PDDGM 

Treasurer and Chairman of the 

Committee on Lodge Property 

 

“People forget what you say, and forget what you do , but forever remember how you 
make them feel!” 
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Please be sure the lodge secretary has your valid e mail 
address so that you can receive the enhanced versio n 

of the Trestle board. 

Check us out on Facebook to keep up to date 
throughout the month of Winter Park Lodge 

happenings!   

https://www.facebook.com/wp239/  

Charity of the Month: 

 

�

�

�
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Attentive Ears & Instructive Tongues 

Fellow Craft Degree : Instructor Br. Spencer Munjone:  Rodney Allen Lee , Barrett Steven 
Forburger 

Master Mason Degree : Instructor Br. Javier Mackey:  Marshall Terrin, Paul Joseph 
LePore, Jason Wade Hall, Robert Stewart III-Affiliation Candidate 

Entered Apprentice: Instructor Br. Brian Griffin: Andrew Stephens, Vlad Ghica,  Preston 
Weis, Jessie Melmer, Michal Kolakowski 

 
   

Petitions Received: 

Joseph A. Mylar, Mack X. Shannon, III, Jeffrey L. Rasmussen, Griffin McKee 

 

Monthly Social Gathering 
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Standing Socials 
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Don’t forget the H. Glen Avery Birthday Building Fu nd Challenge! Donate $1/year on your birthday               

R:.W:. H. Glen Avery, who passed to the celestial lo dge above in 2017, made a challenge in 2010, 
encouraging each member to donate to the building f und each year on their birthday.  This gift 
should represent one dollar for each year of the bi rthday you are celebrating.  All gifts of this type  
will be placed in the building fund for use in mana ging our aging building, keeping it in the 
pristine condition we have all become accustomed.  Please consider making your gift when your 
birthday comes around, by mailing or handing a chec k to the Secretary or Treasurer.  Thank you, 
your support is greatly appreciated! 

                  Sickness & Distress  

Janet Devlin, Past Worthy Matron of Pioneer Chapter , is recovering in the ICU and should be 
home soon.  

                 Masonic Anniversaries 

Robert Miller, Harold Smothers, Charles Weber, Jona than Cotto, Jerry Spruiel, PM, David Danziger 
(62-Year Mason!), Robert Hanky  (61-Year Mason!), J ustin McDonald, PM, Douglas Popwell, Ralph 
Proctor III, Richard Annable (51-Year Mason), Micha el Seeley, Michael Griffin, PDDGM, Brian 
Abreu, Michael Etzold, Julian Gordon, Edward Montan ez, Derek Warner, Anthony Ortner (62-Year 
Mason!), Robert Williamson, Bennie Stevens , PM (58 -Year Mason!), Daniel LeFevre (51-Year 
Mason), Harold Buchanan Jr, Walter Fordyce III, Joh n Crawford, Richard Walters Jr, Christopher 
Gould, Charles Knighton II, Jason Lopez, Nicholas M artin, Adrian Pastor, Raymond Cody, Paul 
Fix, Donald Scott, Robert Kinzler, Clem Lisor III ,  Kevin McCoy, Gerald McKinnon, William 
Pindell, Allen Stearns Jr, PM, Christopher Chag, PM , Scott Setzer, Shannon Winters, Harold 
Greenberg                                                                                                                                           
                                             
                   Celebrations 

Willie. B has taken Marilyn out for her first meal after a long hospitalization. Will Roesch is closin g 
on his house and starting his new job. Bro. Chuck M cGrew was warmly welcomed while visiting 
lodge in Colorado. Bro. Billy Triplett’s daughter i s joining Rainbow Girls. And the Secretary’s dog 
came home after being missing for nearly three mont hs.  

Gastronomical Delights 

First Meeting: Rotisserie Chicken & Noodle casserole  

Second Meeting:  The Jr Wardens’s Favorite Hobo Pockets (yes, your w ill have to wait to find out ) 
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O.E.S. Pioneer Chapter #99 is looking for new mem-
bers from Winter Park Lodge and the Masonic com-
munity.  Masons and their wives, daughters, mothers, 
widows and sisters of Masons qualify for membership. 
For more information, call Secretary Ann Dunlap at 
407.748.1685, dunlapra@hughes.net. Pioneer Chap-
ter 99 meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the 
month , 7:30 pm at the Winter Park Lodge. Please 
Come Out And Support The Chapter!  
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Winter Park Lodge Officers 

Worshipful Master:  W:.M:. Thomas Swonger (Claudia)  

407-309-1312  WMaster@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Warden:  Jonathan Cotto (Michelle) 

407-529-5866  SWarden@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Warden : Chet Tokar (Cheryl) 

407-252-3752  JWarden@winterparklodge.org 

Treasurer:  R.W. Chester A. King (Monica) 

407-405-3268  Treasurer@winterparklodge.org 

Secretary:  W:. Chris Chag (Beth) 

407-494-0329  Secretary@winterparklodge.org 

Marshal:  David Crossmier  (Desiree)                                                                                                   

407-325-5013  Marshal@winterparklodge.org 

Chaplain:  Chuck McGrew, Esq. (Phyllis) 

407-252-8825  Chaplain@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Deacon:  Luke Leonard (Becca) 

321-298-7737  SDeacon@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Deacon:  Billy Triplett  (Jackie)                                         
407-325-5013  JDeacon@winterparklodge.org 

Senior Steward : - Russ Anderson (Lisa) 

407-461-9661  SSteward@winterparklodge.org 

Junior Steward : - Brian Griffin (Monique)  

No phone number  JSteward@winterparklodge.org 

Musician : - Mike  Seeley (Nancie) 

407-461-1770  musician@winterparklodge.org 

Tyler:  John Essick (Susan) 
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Kismet Court #86 meets on the 2nd Wednesday of the month 
at 7:00 pm with dinner starting at 6pm. If you are interested in 
getting more information on LOS/Kismet Court No. 86, please 
visit:  https://www.facebook.com/KismetCourt86/ or contact 
our recorder, Tiffany Olsen at tmlolsen2@yahoo.com or Su-
san Sexton 2017-2018 High Priestess at: smssex-
ton64@yahoo.com.   

Ladies do not have to be related to a Mason to join, Ladies 
Oriental Shrine of North America raise money for the Shriner’s 
Hospital for Children and Special Projects for the hospitals    
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Winter Park Past Masters  

1916 - Benjamin W. Stone* (UD) 
1917 - Benjamin W. Stone* 
1918 - Homer S. Hope* 
1919 - J. Otis Hale* 
1920 - Walter H. Schultz* 
1921 - Frank J. Lindergreen* 
1922 - Raymond W. Green* 
1923 - William G. Hoffman* 
1924 - James E. Harper* 
1925 - Adolphus A. Wesson* 
1926 - H. Earl Cole* 
1927 - J.A. Podmore* 
1928 - George C. Dolive* 
1929 - Warren M. Ingram* 
1930 - Willis J. Johson* 
1931 - Willis J. Johson* 
1932 - Milton A. Perch* 
1933 - Forrest B. Stone* 
1934 - J.C. Russell* 
1935 - Guy F. Colado* 
1936 - Milton A. Perch* 
1937 - Webber B. Haines* 
1938 - Eziel D. Cook* 
1939 - Huland W. McCord* 
1940 - William A. Gilbert* 
1941 - John G. Graylee* 
1942 - Carroll L. Ward* 
1943 - Lloyd H. King* 
1944 - R.W. Fred L. Tuck* 
1945 - J. Rex Holiday* 
1946 - Willis J. Johson* 
1947 - Chester O. Cornwall* 
1948 - B. Roy Sloniger* 
1949 - George C. Russell* 
1950 - M.W. George L. Myers, P.G.M.* 
1951 - James T. Pegram* 
1952 - Charles O. Kummer* 
1953 - Roscoe E. Sloniger* 
1954 - Robert F. McCord* 
1955 - Thomas W. Tope* 
1956 - James M. Rhiner* 
1957 - R.W. Morris D. Parker* 
1958 - Robert F. Edwards* 
1959 - Dallas L. Bishop* 
1960 - Albert L. Mashburn* 
1961 - Charles W. Hostetler* 
1962 - M.W. Harvey Eddy P.G.M.* 
1963 - R.W. Eugene B. Taylor* 
1964 - Walter J. Boyer* 
1965 - Donald A. Nyholm* 
1966 - Eugene R. Simpson 
1967 - Julius Blum* 
1968 - Deane W. Hammond* 
1969 - R.W. Robert D. Fiedler* 
1970 - R.W. H. Glen Avery Jr. * 
1971 - Daniel W. Hughes* 
1972 - James E. Winne 
1973 - Norman T. Gore 
1974 - George Ray Sloniger * 
1975 - R.W. Charles C. Hayes 
1976 - Robert Kowalski 
1977 - Kenneth White 
 

 Winter Park Past Masters  

1978 - R.W. Ernesto Fuste* 
1979 - Wallace D. Myers* 
1980 - David E. Smith* 
1981 - Carl P. Kummer 
1982 - Jesse W. Ridley* 
1983 - William A. Boyland, Jr.* 
1984 - Anthony J. Decanio* 
1985 - G. Keith Gordon 
1986 - R.W. Allen Fiedler 
1987 - R.W. Michael G. Juett 
1988 - R.W. Zeb E. Blanton Jr. 
1989 - Fred E. Brooks* 
1990 - R.W. Chester A. King 
1991 - R.W. William B. Erd 
1992 - Lewis S. Lawson Jr. 
1993 - Walter R. Becker 
1994 - Carl J. Moore +++ 
1995 - Jerry W. Spruiel 
1996 - Phil Bloom 
1997 - Bobby E. Granthum* 
1998 - Hans Weinmann 
1999 - John H. Beatty* 
2000 - John T. Scheidt* 
2001 - John E. Devlin 
2002 - Warren T. Gillis 
2003 - Cameron Lovett 
2004 - Robert W. Jeffrey Sr* 
2005 - Rodolfo T. Galvan 
2006 - Michael A. Costa 
2007 - Harry V. Eisenberg, M.D. 
2008 - Alex A. Darwich 
2009 - R.H. Bill Valentino 
2010 - Mark A. Avery 
2011 - Christopher P. Chag 
2012 - Allen N. Stearns Jr. 
2013 - John D. Halter 
2014 - Jeffrey B. Morgan 
2015 - Justin S. McDonald 
2016 – R.W. Michael S. Griffin  
2017 - Jay M. Cebollero 
 
* Indicates Deceased   
 
Associate Past Masters  
· John E. Bukoski - Livingston #11 New Jer-

sey -1979 
· Peter Gregory - Bethlehem #85 Delmar, NY 

- 1984 
· Mark D. Griffis - Mt Moriah #400 - 2005 
· Norman E. Hitchcock - St. Paul’s #14 
  Middletown, RI - 2007 
· William Miller - Peace & Concord #445 
  Lima, Peru - 2001/02 

· Stuart Orgaz - Orange #36 - 2013 
· Bennie Stevens - Venus #809 Venus, TX - 

2013 
· Neal Tish - South Seminole #364 - 2003 
· Sam Tish - South Seminole #364 - 2004 
· M:.W:. William Thomas, PGM of NY 2015 & 
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Philosophy Book Club  

 
 
The Philosophy Book Club will continue The Ontological Deconstruction of Ozymandias 
on Wednesday, May 2nd.  We meet the First Wednesday of each month starting at 6pm.  
All master masons are welcome to attend.   
 
Henry David Thoreau was a student, or disciple, of Emerson in that he dared to actually 
put Emerson’s transcendental philosophy into practice. Most Americans are familiar 
with his short book, Walden, where he recounts two years of his life living independently.  
Less people are aware that he wrote the famous essay titled “Civil Disobedience.”  This 
essay has been extensively quoted by such great advocates for peace as Gandhi and Mar-
tin Luther King Jr..  The following is a quotation from Gandhi: 
 
“Many years ago, there lived in America a great man named Henry David Thoreau. His 
writings are read and pondered over by millions of people... Much importance is attached to 
his writings because Thoreau himself was a man who practised what he preached. Impelled 
by a sense of duty, he wrote much against his own country, America.  He considered it a 
great sin that the Americans held many persons in the bond of slavery.  He did not rest con-
tent with saying this, but took all other necessary steps to put a stop to this trade.  One of the 
steps consisted in not paying any taxes to the State in which the slave trade was being carried 
on.  He was imprisoned when he stopped paying the taxes due from him. The thoughts 
which occurred to him during his imprisonment were boldly original.” (from he United 
States and India 1776-1976 Washington, D.C.: Embassy of India, 1976. 65.) 
 
While Thoreau was a dedicated abolitionist, his impact to American through was 
of a broader scope.  Thoreau essentially turned a citizen’s moral imperative on its 
head.  Unlike President Kennedy, who a century later will say: “ask not what 
your country can do for you,” Thoreau asks people to withdraw their support for 
a government that acts against reason and good conscience.   
 
“The broadest and most prevalent error requires the most disinterested virtue to 
sustain it. The slight reproach to which the virtue of patriotism is commonly lia-
ble, the noble are most likely to incur. Those who, while they disapprove of the 
character and measures of a government, yield to it their allegiance and support 
are undoubtedly its most conscientious supporters, and so frequently the most 
serious obstacles to reform.” 
 
Good Fortune, 
Br. Richard J. Walters Jr. 
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Winter Park Lodge Happenings 
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Welcome home R:.W:. Mike Griffin! 



 

Winter Park Lodge Happenings 

 

 

 

 

 

Congrats to the New Master Masons! 
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Winter Park Lodge Happenings 

 

 

 

Brothers with their family! 
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Winter Park Lodge Happenings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your brothers at Grand Lodge!  
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